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REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL 

To:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

From:  Grant Yates, City Manager 

Prepared By: Remon Habib, City Engineer 

Date:   October 13, 2020 

Subject: Professional Services Agreement for I-15 Main Street Interchange 
Improvements – Construction Management 

Recommendation 

Authorize the City Manager to execute a Professional Services Agreement with FCG 
Consultants in the amount of $743,491.35 plus an additional 10% contingency for I-15 Main 
Street Interchange Improvements – Construction Management in final form as approved by the 
City Attorney. 

Background 

In May of 2019, the City completed the final design of the Main Street Interchange 
improvements project.  The project includes 3 Traffic signals, road widening under the freeway, 
on-ramp metering, and structural walls.  The City has received the Caltrans encroachment 
permit and is in the process of completing a freeway maintenance agreement with Caltrans in 
order to move forward with letting the project out for bid.  The Project has a funding agreement 
with RCTC to fund construction, post-design services, and construction management contracts. 

The project is anticipated to be let out for bid in the fall of 2020 and construction to be 
completed by the Spring of 2022.  The agreement stipulates that $5,483,000 of Measure A 
Regional Arterial (MARA) funds will be allocated by RCTC towards the construction of the I-15 
Main Street Improvements Project.  The funding was approved by the RCTC commission on the 
June 10th meeting.  The City has also received $476,000 in additional funds from a cooperative 
agreement with CalTrans.  Combined funding will be utilized for construction tasks as well as 
Construction management and any additional design services needed to complete the project. 

Discussion 

Final Design on the project has been completed in May of 2019.  FCG Consultants will provide 
professional services related to the construction management of the I-15 Main Street 
Interchange improvement projects. Scope of work includes services of a resident engineer, 
construction inspection, material testing, and document control per the standards of the 
California Department of Transportation, CalTrans.  

Fiscal Impact 

The fiscal impact is $743,491.35 plus an additional $74,349 in contingency which will be 
reimbursed by the Funding Agreement between the City and RCTC. 
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Exhibits 

A – Agreement 

B - Fee Proposal 


